
BIRMINGHAM TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

OCTOBER 3, 2016 
 

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 PM in the Township 
Building by Chairman Conklin with the pledge of allegiance.  A quorum of Supervisors was 
declared. 
 
John Conklin  - Chairman, Board of Supervisors 
Scott Boorse  - Vice-Chairman, Board of Supervisors 
 
Absent was Supervisor Mike Shiring. 
 
Chairman Conklin moved to approve the September 12, 2016 minutes as written.  Vice-
Chairman Boorse seconded the motion and the minutes were approved. 
 
Vice-Chairman Boorse moved to approve the bills submitted for payment.  General Fund bills 
totaled $143,308.39. Sewer Fund bills totaled $8,193.76.  Chairman Conklin seconded the 
motion and the bills presented for payment since the last meeting were approved. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
The Commonwealth of PA Sunshine Law Act 93 (as amended in 1998) requires public comment 
to be held before official action is taken.  There was no public comment. 
 
WEST CHESTER PUBLIC LIBRARY PRESENTATION 
Mary Brooks, Vice-President of the Board of Trustees for the West Chester Public Library, was 
present to thank the Board for its past contribution to the Library of $1,500.00 and to request a 
contribution to the Library in the Township’s 2017 budget.  The Library is located in the 
Borough and it serves the residents of the Borough and six townships, all of which allocate 
funding to the Library.  There are 1,065 residents from the Township that are members of the 
Library.  Services used by the residents of the township for 2015 included the issuance of new 
library cards; tween program; book to movie night; DVD artifacts; and library materials.   
 
The Board requested that the Township be provided information for the 2017 Budget meeting 
scheduled for Wednesday, October 12th on the requirements for government matching for 
municipal donations to the Library. 
 
HISTORICAL COMMISSION REPORT/1479 CREEK ROAD/SNYDER 
At its September 27, 2016 meeting, the Historical Commission recommended approval of the 
building permit application and demolition plans for Sean Snyder for HR#51 located at 1479 
Creek Road.  The plans, dated 7/20/2016, drawn by Josh Allison Architecture, propose the 
demolition of the existing pool house and the erection of a new pool house to match the 
historical nature of the existing house and the addition of a kitchen to the existing house. The 
review was for compliance with Section 122-36.4.F of the Zoning Ordinance for Class I, II, and 
III historical structures.  Adjoining neighbors within 500’ of the historical property were duly 



notified by certified mail that this application would be considered at the September 27th 
Historical Commission meeting.  No neighbors attended the meeting. 
 
Chairman Conklin moved to approve the issuance of the building permit application and the 
demolition permit for 1479 Creek Road as recommended by the Historical Commission.  Vice-
Chairman Boorse seconded the motion which was approved. 
 
SNOW REMOVAL BIDS 
BIDS FOR SNOW REMOVAL 
It was duly advertised in the Daily Local News on September 15th and September 22nd that the 
Supervisors would be accepting proposals for snow removal services for the 2016/2017 season.  
One bid was received from Page Excavating, Inc. of Lincoln University, PA.  The bid is 
provided on an hourly basis by equipment and for labor.  There was a $3.00/hour increase in the 
labor rate to $42.00/hr. and a $5.00/hr. increase in the hourly rate for the various pieces of 
equipment.  Salt storage was decreased by $10.00/month.  Sect./Treas. noted that there had not 
been an increase in rates for the last couple of years.  Vice-Chairman Boorse complimented Page 
Excavating on the great job they do plowing the township roads.  Chairman Conklin added that 
the Township receives very few complaints on snow removal services. 
 
Vice-Chairman Boorse moved to accept the October 3, 2016 bid from Page Excavating for snow 
removal services for the 2016/2017 snow removal season.  Chairman Conklin seconded the 
motion which was approved. 
 
RESOLUTION FOR PENNDOT FOR RT. 202/PENN OAKS DRIVE SIGNALIZATION 
PENNDOT is requesting a resolution from the Township for a low cost safety improvement 
project to update the intersection at Wilmington Pike (Rt. 202) and Penn Oaks Drive.  The left 
turn arrows for northbound and southbound Rt. 202 are being changed to protected only left-turn 
phasing.  The plan also includes the re-striping of the gore area at the southwest corner of the 
intersection (prior to the entrance to the future Freddy’s site). 
 
Chairman Conklin moved to adopt Resolution #161003 to submit the application for traffic 
signal approval for the Rt. 202/Penn Oaks Drive intersection to PennDOT.  Vice-Chairman 
Conklin seconded the motion which was approved. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM. (JLC;SCB) 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Quina Nelling 
Secretary/Treasurer 










